Lu v. Hulme et al Doc. 23 Att. 1

EXHIBIT A

Driscoll, Caroline

From: Driscoll, Caroline

Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2013 10:30 AM

To: 'Friedrich Lu'

Subject: RE: Motion to Strike Re: Lu v. Trustees of the BPL, et al.

Dear Mr. Lu,

Thank you for your email. As you may recall, Judge Wolf's order on the Motion to Dismiss noted that he would be setting a schedule for this matter (p. 26 of his decision), but he has yet to do so. Due to this procedural uncertainty, I had delayed filing our Answers, but thought that it might be worthwhile to do so.

I would kindly ask to you refrain from filing your motion to strike as it is obvious that this case will proceed through discovery and summary judgment, and possibly beyond. That said, I completely understand your position.

Thank you,

Caroline O. Driscoll
Assistant Corporation Counsel
City of Boston -- Law Department
City Hall, Room 615
Boston, MA 02201
(617) 635-4925
Caroline.Driscoll@cityofboston.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this electronic mail transmission is intended by the City of Boston Law Department for the use of the named individual or entity to which it is directed and may contain information that is privileged or otherwise confidential. If you have received this electronic mail transmission in error, please delete it from your system without copying or forwarding it, and notify the sender of the error by reply e-mail so that the sender's address records can be corrected.

From: Friedrich Lu [mailto:x2flu@yahoo.com] Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2013 9:58 AM

To: Driscoll, Caroline

Subject: Motion to Strike Re: Lu v. Trustees of the BPL, et al.

This is a pre-motion consultation under Local Rule 7.1. I intend to file a m tion to strike tardy answers.

From: "Driscoll, Caroline" < Caroline. Driscoll@cityofboston.gov >

To: "x2flu@yahoo.com" <x2flu@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2013 5:50 PM
Subject: Lu v. Trustees of the BPL, et al.

Dear Mr. Lu,

Please find attached copies of the Answers filed today on behalf of George Hulme and the Trustees of the BPL.

If you would like hard copies mailed to you, please let me know where to send them.

Thank you,

Caroline O. Driscoll